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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

We are really hoping that fall weather is just around the corner, but as we wait just a reminder that we have our annual fall workday scheduled for this upcoming Saturday, October 5th from 8am-12pm. Think spring cleaning, only in the fall :-) .  We would really appreciate your help in completing the list of tasks compiled by the teachers. If you cannot make the actual workday, but still want to help you could sign up to complete a task before the workday (please coordinate with Kelli) or provide one or more of the following items: Scrubbing brushes, Clorox Wipes, Paper Towels, Carpet Cleaner (for a machine), Spray Bottles, Rags, Distilled Water, Scrubbing Bubbles or any other cleaner you love. Signups are at: https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.signupgenius.com_go_30E0B4DADAD23A75-2Dfall&d=DwIFAg&c=ApwzowJNAKKw3xye91w7BE1XMRKi2LN9kiMk5Csz9Zk&r=dCtOi9bx5-PdavWpWgdZdEaUV79gecYuopXSJ4JVf-s&m=Z5xkO-fqePQmcILWIMafr6klDaiLh_4u5CmLbkMbvgA&s=_EFDKzSj42k5yuPlQqsyxtXa9Cc1xwEv8AAd4RNhhWg&e= . 

Thank you for all you do!  
From the Director….!


Welcome fall!!  My favorite time of the year!  However, not my allergies favorite time of year!
Flu season is creeping up on us!  These are some recommendations from the CDC:

· CDC recommends a yearly flu vaccine as the first and most important step in protecting against influenza and its potentially serious complications.

· While there are many different flu viruses, flu vaccines protect against the 3 or 4 viruses that research suggests will be most common. Three-component vaccines contain an H3N2, an H1N1 and a B virus. Four component vaccines have an additional B virus component. (See Vaccine Virus Selection for this season’s vaccine composition.)

· Flu vaccination can reduce flu illnesses, doctors’ visits, and missed work and school due to flu, as well as prevent flu-related hospitalizations.

· Flu vaccination also has been shown to significantly reduce a child’s risk of dying from influenza.

· Also, there are data to suggest that even if someone gets sick after vaccination, their illness may be milder.

· Everyone 6 months and older should get a flu vaccine every year before flu activity begins in their community. CDC recommends getting vaccinated by the end of October. Learn more about vaccine timing.

· For the 2019-2020 flu season, CDC and its Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices (ACIP) recommend annual influenza vaccination for everyone 6 months and older with any licensed, age-appropriate flu vaccine (inactivated, recombinant or nasal spray flu vaccines) with no preference expressed for any one vaccine over another. (See Types of Flu Vaccines).

· Vaccination of high risk persons is especially important to decrease their risk of severe flu illness.

· People at high risk of serious flu complications include young children, pregnant women, people with chronic health conditions like asthma, diabetes or heart and lung disease and people 65 years and older.

· Vaccination also is important for health care workers, and other people who live with or care for high risk people to keep from spreading flu to them.

· Infants younger than 6 months are at high risk of serious flu illness but are too young to be vaccinated. Studies have shown that flu vaccination of the mother during pregnancy can protect the baby after birth from flu infection for several months. Additionally, people who live with or care for infants should be vaccinated.

Take everyday preventive actions to stop the spread of germs.
· Try to avoid close contact with sick people.

· While sick, limit contact with others as much as possible to keep from infecting them.

· If you are sick with flu-like illness, CDC recommends that you stay home for at least 24 hours after your fever is gone except to get medical care or for other necessities. (Your fever should be gone for 24 hours without the use of a fever-reducing medicine.)

· Cover your nose and mouth with a tissue when you cough or sneeze. After using a tissue, throw it in the trash and wash your hands.

· Wash your hands often with soap and water. If soap and water are not available, use an alcohol-based hand rub.

· Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth. Germs spread this way.

· Clean and disinfect surfaces and objects that may be contaminated with germs like flu.

Take flu antiviral drugs if your doctor prescribes them.
· If you are sick with flu, antiviral drugs can be used to treat your illness.

· Antiviral drugs are different from antibiotics. They are prescription medicines (pills, liquid or an inhaled powder) and are not available over-the-counter.

· Antiviral drugs can make illness milder and shorten the time you are sick. They may also prevent serious flu complications.

· CDC recommends prompt antiviral treatment of people who are severely ill and people who are at high risk of serious flu complications who develop flu symptoms.

· For people with high-risk factors, treatment with an antiviral drug can mean the difference between having a milder illness versus a very serious illness that could result in a hospital stay.

· Studies show that flu antiviral drugs work best for treatment when they are started within 48 hours of getting sick, but starting them later can still be helpful, especially if the sick person has a high-risk health condition or is very sick from flu. Follow your doctor’s instructions for taking this drug.

· Flu-like symptoms include fever, cough, sore throat, runny or stuffy nose, body aches, headache, chills and fatigue. Some people, especially children, may have vomiting and diarrhea. People may also be infected with flu and have respiratory symptoms without a fever.

We know if is so difficult to miss work when you have a sick child.  But please keep in mind, that if you let your child heal completely from a virus, the likelihood of them getting sick again decreases.  A fever is considered 101 degrees or higher.  A fever indicates that there is an infection of some type that your body is trying to fight off.  Teething may cause an elevated temperature, but will not cause a fever.  Children may not return to the center until they are fever free for 24 hours without medication.  Do not send your child to school on fever reducing medications if they have had a fever.  This is for everyone’s protection.
The 24 hour rule also applies to other sicknesses as well.  Symptom free for 24 hours without medication.

Please make sure that we have numbers where you can be reached quickly.  We ask that you pick up your child within 30 minutes of being notified of their sickness.
Handwashing is one of the greatest things we can do to prevent the spread of germs.  When dropping your child off at school, it is a great idea to have them wash their hands.  It is a must if they are going to eat breakfast.  Children’s hands are to be washed before meals, after coming inside from outside play, after diaper changes/bathroom visits, and other necessary times.  If you do not see the children’s hands being washed at appropriate times during the day, please let me know!

We have a workday coming up on Saturday October 5th from 8am-12pm.  We only have a few parents that have signed up so far.  Please help us to complete these tasks.  Take a look at the list and see if there is something that you can do on the workday, before or after work one day, on a flex Friday, or your lunch break.  Thank you so much to those that have already brought in cleaning materials.  It is very hard to do deep cleaning, or even keep the room organized with the children present.  We need all of the help we can get to get things in order.
This is a great time to check your child’s supplies.  Be sure that your child has at least two changes of clothes that are weather appropriate.  Even if your child is past the potty training age, accidents do still happen.  Also make sure that your child has a light jacket for the cool mornings.

Spoiled Rotten Photography will be here on October 16th for class pictures.  They will begin after breakfast at 8:30am and are usually finished by 9:00am.  Please make sure that your child has arrived to the center by 8:30am this morning if you would like them in their class picture.  If your child will not be in attendance, or will be too late for the class pictures, please let your child’s teacher know.  You will have an opportunity to purchase the class picture before class pictures take place.  Be on the lookout for an email.  

Our Annual Fall Festival will take place on Friday October 25th from 5:30pm until 7:00pm in the activities building 4316.  We would love for everyone to attend!  Family and friends are also invited.  We will be serving hot dogs, popcorn, snow cones and drinks.  There will be two moon bounces available. One for two and under and one for three and up.  We will also have various games and activities.  One of the activities that we need your help with is the CAKE WALK.  We would love donations of sweets and treats.  These can be homemade or store bought.  The more donations we have the longer we can play!!  These can be brought to the front offices the week of the fall festival, or you can bring them to the fall festival when you arrive.  Children and adults are more than welcome to dress up!  We look forward to seeing you there!
I hope that you have an incredible October!!  Please let me know if you have any questions, suggestions, or concerns!

Kelli Wright, Director

Kelli.L.Wright@nasa.gov
256-544-8607
Upcoming Events:

October 2nd
Board Meeting

October 5th
CPR/First Aid 9am

Workday 8am-12pm

October 7th-11th
Kelli out of the office

October 9th
Preschool Field Trip to Gullion Farms

October 10th
Possible Visit from Sparky and A Fire Truck

October 11th-17th
Cecilia out of the office (tentatively)

October 14th
Center Closed for Columbus Day

October 16th
Class Pictures


Board Meeting

October 25th
Fall Festival

October 26th
CPR/First Aid

October 30th
Board Meeting
Coming Up in November:
7th-12th
Cecilia out of the office
9th

BELK Charity Sale

11th

Center Closed for Veteran’s Day

12th

Staff Meeting

13th & 27th
Board Meetings

13th-15th
Spoiled Rotten Photography Fall Portraits

21st
Thanksgiving Lunch

21st-28th
Melissa out of the office

28th
Center Closed for Thanksgiving

Hello from (Infant A)
 
Hello!  It is fall and October is here!  Infant A is thrilled that the weather is finally starting to get cooler and the leaves are beginning to turn and fall….perfect weather to go for some long walks with our precious babies.  October is such a fun time of the year that we will be doing some fun art crafts with our little ones.  MCDC will be closed on Monday, October 14th in observance of Columbus Day.  Also, please plan to join us Friday, October 25th from 5:30 to 7:00 in the activities building for our annual Fall Festival.
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from Infant B the beautiful babies!  Sharing the love of language can be easy and fun.  All it takes is to unleash the power of rhymes, songs, poems, finger plays, chants, and tongue twisters and have fun with them.  While infants are having fun, they learn listening skills, order and sequence, concepts such as colors, shapes, and counting, memory skills, vocabulary, imagination, coordination, spatial awareness, body awareness and so much more.  Try using a song or finger play during alert times.  Have a great month!
The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)


This month we will be looking at shapes and learning about our alphabet through song.  Reading stories about animals and having sing alongs.  We will do some painting and have a costume dress up contest with a cookie being the prize.  Do not forget our Fall Festival on the 25th, there will be lots of games and food, you will not believe your eyes.
At Home Activity Ideas:

· Look for animals on the ride home
· Have a musical day and dance
· Spend lots of time outside during this fall weather
· Play dress up
Safety Tips:

· Spray for bugs
· Get your flu shot 
· Have your car serviced
· Check your car seat for correct placement
· Check your fire alarm and smoke detector for batteries
Reminders:

· Sign your child in and out daily

· Label all your child’s belongings

· October 16th we will be taking class pictures (please plan on being here before 9:00)

Important Dates:

· October 5th -Work Day

· October 14th - MCDC Closed for Columbus Day

· October 16th-Class Pictures

· October 25th-Fall Festival (Come have fun)

The Little Owls (Creeper B)

Well it has been a long, HOT summer!  In addition, the way it looks, it is going to be a hot fall as well!  Things are going great in our classroom.  While we are sad to see a sweet owl move up to toddlers, we are very happy to be welcoming a new friend to our room.  With the weather cooling down some, we will be going outside as much as possible so make sure to apply sunscreen before coming into school each morning!

This month we will be learning all about sports, insects, all things spooky and more about fall festivities!  Please be sure to join us for the MCDC Annual Fall Festival on 10/25/19 from 5:30-7:00 in the Activities Building!  It is going to be so much fun!

Remember:

· Please make sure to leave signed incident reports with us, we will make you a copy to take home

· Please apply sunscreen before coming to school in the morning

Important Dates:

· 10/14-MCDC closed for Columbus Day

· 10/25-MCDC Annual Fall Festival from 5:30-7:00

The Busy Bees (Toddler A) 
October is the month
When the smallest breeze
Gives us a shower of autumn leaves,
Bonfire and pumpkins,
Leaves sailing down
October is red,
Golden and brown.
Hello Toddler A families, October is finally here, this means cooler weather is on the horizon! It has been a long hot summer. With fall approaching please, make sure to have a range of extra clothes in your child's cubby. We will continue to do sunscreen.  
This month we will be focusing on Pumpkins, Spiders and Bats. Please make sure to check your child's lesson plan for ways to stay involved throughout the week. 
We would like to say a huge thank you to all of our parents for putting together the all about me sheet on your child. We really enjoyed getting to know some facts about your children that we did not already know. Our Toddlers also loved showing their friends their all about me posters!!!
We have a few dates that we would like to bring to your attention. October 14th MCDC will be closed because of Columbus Day and we will be having our fall festival on October 25th at 5pm. We hope to see everyone there! Thank you! 
Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
Hello autumn!!!

As we head into October, our class will be discussing the season of autumn, pumpkins, bats, and spiders!  We will also have our very own mini pumpkin patch on the playground!  We have a family fall festival scheduled near the end of the month that we hope all of you will be able to attend!   We are excited to get the month of October started.  

At Home Activities:
· Visit a local pumpkin patch

·  Sing the Itsy Bitsy Spider

· Go on a nature walk and talk about the colors of the leaves

Interesting Fact of the Month:
· Your toddler will amaze you every single day with a new skill or discovery. Although their physical growth slows in year two, their brains are continuing to develop rapidly. From gross motor skills like mastering the stairs, climbing, and (eventually) running, to fine motor skills like scribbling and using a spoon, toddlers are determined little sponges set on conquering new challenges. In addition, they are so proud of themselves when they do! 

Reminders:
·  Please apply sunscreen to your child before school each day

· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing that are appropriate for the season

· If at any time, you have any questions or concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know!

Important Dates:
· Monday, October 14th- Center closed for Columbus Day
· Friday, October 25th-Fall Festival from 5:30-7:00
Dinosaurs (EA)
Special Activity

On October 25th, our classroom will be having a special dress up day. Staff will be dressing up that day as their favorite Winnie the Pooh character. Have your child come as their favorite Winnie the Pooh or Disney character.

Reminders: 

· Wash your child’s hands upon entering the classroom

· Please bring a water bottle for your child every Monday 

· Check cubby daily
Important Dates: 

· October 1st , 15th , & 29th  Board Meeting

· October 14th  MCDC closed for Columbus Day

· October 16th-Class Pictures

· October 25th  Fall Festival 5:30-7:00
“October, baptize me with leaves! Swaddle me in corduroy and nurse me with split pea soup. October, tuck tiny candy bars in my pockets and carve my smile into a thousand pumpkins. O autumn! O teakettle! O grace!”
― Rainbow Rowell
Underwater Explorers (EB)
Happy fall, October!  We are going to have a great month full of self-expression, pumpkins, and falling leaves.

Reminders:
· 14th Closed for Columbus Day
· 25th Fall Festival
· Wash you and your child’s hands when entering the room
Dr. Laura Horsch, a child psychologist in Menlo Park, Calif., says that separation anxiety is a normal occurrence in toddlers, and suggests parents stick to daily routines to encourage toddlers to overcome their issues…  Therefore, it is important for parents to keep their morning goodbyes consistent and short.

Important Dates:

· 14th Closed for Columbus Day

· 25th Fall Festival

“We all can dance when we find the music we love.” -Giles Andreae, author of “Giraffes Can’t Dance”
The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)

Fall is finally here and we have many fun and exciting activities planned for this month.  The Field Trip to Gullion Farms will be on the 9th and our Fall Festival will be Friday the 25th.  We sure hope to see everyone at our events! ( Out themes/letters for this month will be:  Pumpkins “Ss”, Storytelling “Tt”, Safety “Uu”, Spiders “Vv”, and Cats/Bats “Ww”.  We will focus this month on encouraging positive discipline and working on our listening skills.  The children will have several opportunities throughout the day to earn coins.  Anyone with five or more at the end of the day will have an option of picking from the treasure box, I-PAD time or wearing their pajamas on Friday.

The participation-taking place with letter bags has been great and the children are having a good time while learning.  The verbal interaction is so important, especially with their descriptive language.  Please help remind your child to bring in something different from home they will be excited to talk about on Fridays for Show and Tell.


Thank you for your continued support and encouragement.  It really makes a difference when the children know there is communication-taking place between the teachers and their parents.  Welcome to our new families joining our classroom!  If, at any time, you have questions or concerns regarding your child please let us know.

Wish list: relaxation/sleep music CD’s, 24 pc puzzles, treasure box items

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

October is going to be full of fun fall activities in Pre-B.  The themes for the month include Construction, Space, Fire Safety, Spiders and Pumpkins.  We are going to have a great month!
Important Dates:

· October 14th-Closed

· October 25th-Fall Festival

· October 31st-Pre-B Fall Party (3pm)(your child may wear a costume)

Parent Reminders:

· Check lesson plans every week

· Ensure your child has two sets of extra clothing

· Bring a jacket (we still enjoy the playground on cooler days)

· Ensure your child’s shoes are playground friendly. We encourage and recommend tennis shoes

· Continue to practice and support toileting independence at home

Please let us know if you have any questions, concerns, or ideas for the class.

Quote of the month: “Never help a child with a task at which he feels he can succeed.” –Maria Montessori

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

We are excited to begin the Fall season! We hope to enjoy magical sights, sounds, smells, colors and good cheer.

Last month you were given copies of our classroom rules and the rules for receiving gold sticks. Please review these rules every day in order to maintain an environment that promotes learning.

Each week we will focus on a color, a shape and a  number. We would also like for each child to learn their birthdate and address.

The themes for this month are: Community Helpers, Fire Prevention and Safety, Pumpkins, Fall Leaves and Nocturnal Animals. The letters are A, N, O, D and L. The numbers are: 4, 5, 6, 7 and 8.

We are going on a Field Trip! We will be going to the Guillion Farm on Wednesday, October 9th from 8:30 A.M. to 2:00 P.M.  If your child will be going with us, he/she must have a signed field trip form. Please fill out the paperwork and turn them into the office along with the fee. This is a fun field trip and parents are invited to attend.

Although we do not publish children’s birthdays in our newsletter, we do acknowledge when they occur. This month we have friends who will celebrate their 5 year old birthdays and we wish them a very happy birthday.

Please check your dhild’s cubby for weather appropriate clothing. You may also bring a light weight jacket or sweater to leave in your child’s cubby for days that are cool. Sometimes our classroom is cool in the mornings. We will be going outside more.

Also, remember to carry nap things home every Friday or on your child’s last school day for the week to be washed. Please bring them back on Mondays or on your child’s first school day for the week. If your child brings a water cup or themos please carry them home daily for washing and bring them back with fresh water. This cuts down on germs being passed around in the classroom.

We will schedule Parent/Teacher conferences during the week of November 4th- 8th. A sign-up sheet will be posted for all parents to choose a date & time that’s convenient for you to meet with your child’s Primary Caregiver. We will discuss your child’s progress thus far.

You are always welcome to come to visit, do a special project with the class, read a story or eat lunch with us.

Thank you for your support and participation.  Happy Fall!
Special Events:

October 9th------------Field Trip to Gullion Farm

October 10th----------Fire Truck Visit (Tentative)

October 14th---------MCDC Closed/ Columbus Day

 October 16th--------Class Pictures

October 25th------Fall Festival (5:30 PM–7:00 PM)

November 4th-8th-----Parent Teacher Conferences
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